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Ardrossan Amateur Football Parents Association is a parent volunteer group that provides direction and 
management for the Ardrossan High School Bisons football team. The executive consists of 10 parents 
who collectively contribute hundreds of volunteer hours meeting to plan and execute activities such as 
fund raising events, managing equipment inventory and cleaning, website maintenance, registration, 
accounting and financial management and team development activities.  

The team consists of 30 to 40 high school boys and girls. Our coach and trainer staff are all volunteers. 
The six coaches and three trainers contribute over 750 volunteer hours during regular season practices 
and games. It is through these efforts that our athletes learn the technical skills as well as leadership, 
respect, cooperation and community involvement. Our Ardrossan Bisons are huge hit at the annual 
Ardrossan Parade and Picnic delighting the parade watchers with their water guns! The players also 
mentor other students at school events such as reading to elementary students during Read- In week.  
Approximately 55 volunteer hours are also contributed at home games for timing, announcing, spotting 
and sticks. 

Despite the current pandemic the fall football is currently scheduled.Every year an awards banquet is held 
to recognize our players, coaches and the cheerleaders that is organized by volunteers (approximately 20 
hours). In 2015 the team won the Tier VI Provincial Championship and in 2018 they won their Gilfillan 
Division in the Metro Edmonton High School Athletics league! Players, coaches, cheerleaders and family 
attend a mix of catered and pot luck banquet. Players are recognized for their personal achievements and 
contributions to the team, school community and community at large. It is the culmination of the season 
and aligns with the county’s strategic priority of a healthy and active community. The event is promoted in 
the school’s Daily Bulletin and monthly newsletter and approximately 125 people attend the banquet. 
Physical distancing and Alberta Services guidelines will adhered to at the banquet. 

Yours truly, 

Janice Brownlee 

Janice Brownlee 

Treasurer 



Ardrossan Amateur Football Parents Association
2020 Awards & Recognition Banquet

Revenue:
Strathcona Couty Priority Funds 4,000        
Fund Raising 1,700        

5,700        

Expenses:
Meals 2,500        
Volunteer Recognition 1,000        
Player Recognition 1,000        
Trophies and Engraving 500           
Venue Rental 350           
Player Pictures 250           
Décor 100           

5,700        
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